COLEBROOK RECREATION BOARD SPECIAL MEETING SEPTEMBER 17, 2024 6:30 PM Town Hall Conference Room First Floor

1. Call to order 6:39 pm by Chris Waring

Attendance: Kimberly Thomas, Tiffanie Meehan, Chris Waring, Mary Stauffer; Absent: Roxanne Puhalski, and Ryan Farrell

- 2. Colebrook Fair 2024- Everything went well. Traffic was a little low with missing so many cars in the car show. Roxanne Collected the money and money will be submitted to the town.
- 3. Soccer- The season has started. The teams are currently all set. Chris has expenses to submit for items listed goalie jerseys, size 3 soccer balls, pinnies, socks, first aid kits, ice pack, and field paint. We now have enough field paint to last the rest of the season and to get us started next year. For the K. Team we had shirts made for them. That invoice went directly to town hall. We have 2 Coaches from Norfolk for the team. Due to ½ the team being from Colebrook and ½ from Norfolk practices are split one day a week in each town. The junior team is doing great. Lower 3/4 team is currently undefeated. Upper 5/6 team is currently in second place in the league with 2 wins and 1 loss. They beat the championship team from last year so looks like we are in a good place so far. The Ref fees will go to the town directly and is expected to be in the \$600-\$700 range.
- 4. Trunk or Treat/ Trick or Treat- October 20th we will be doing the trunk or treat with Pinney Stables. We have a rain date set for the 27th. We are going to help with pumpkins this year for the pumpkin carving contest. That was a big hit last year and we don't want to exclude it this year. Katie is looking into where to find cheap or donated pumpkins. Kimberly is going to ask Gresczyk Farms as well. Ideally we would like to pick up the pumpkins Friday the 11th and distribute Saturday the 12th and Sunday the 13th. We are expecting to need about 50 pumpkins. We will need to buy candy. We will be using the leftover food from the snack shack for this event as we did last year. We will be offering this food for free. We will be accepting donations. We have also been asked to come back to Camp Jewell to have a cabin for trick or treating. We have agreed. Tiffanie suggested we help with the haunted house. We will ask Camp Jewell regarding combining two cabins and speak more at the next meeting on this. Next meeting we will have more information for both events.
- 5. Basketball- 4th-6th grade league registration opens in Winsted Monday the 23rd. Chris is going to send out a flyer in the next week. Kindergarten through 3rd registration will likely open the first week of November. Ryan plans to have the 4th-6th graders in clinics 2-3 times to guage interest before registration closes. We will send all of this information to Botelle School as it comes out as well.
- 13. Adjournment- Motion to Adjourn by Chris Waring at 7:05pm.

Respectfully Submitted by:

Kimberly Thomas